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BOARD MEETING SUMMARY
DATE:   December 9,  2015
LOCATION:   Rm. 203, 200 Harrison St.

  Jamestown, NY 
Attendees: M. Geise, P. Lombardi, J. Caflisch, S. Abdella,  A. Resnick, G. Paradis,  J. Gossett, J. Hemmer, B. Carlson, S. Butler, P. Whitford, 
Guests: B. Stevenson, V. DeJoy
HIGHLIGHTS
	1
	Peter opened the meeting at 9:05, welcomed our guests. and reviewed the agenda. 

	2
	Minutes from the November Board meeting were approved with a motion by Jeff G., seconded by Bill C., carried unanimously. A note was made regarding the sale of Damon Hill Road, which fell through prior to going to contract due to the buyers being unable to secure the financing they needed for the renovations. 

	3
	Acquisition Disposition Recommendations for the sale of 5 parcels were approved by the board; see Resolution attached. Sales approved, with a motion by Paul W., seconded by Jeff G. included :

627 Fairmount, Ellicott
121 Stowe St., Jamestown
119 Hazeltine, Jamestown
724 Park, Dunkirk
The board had a brief discussion regarding a vacant lot for which we received a bid on, after the deadline, from an adjoining property owner. Circumstances aside, the board was counseled that in following procedure, a decision was made to sell the parcel to another neighbor, and should be upheld. 

	4
	Emergency Demolition – 
Mark and Peter provided background information regarding the Portage Inn demolition target in Westfield, and reported that the degradation of building had progressed to the point where a collapse was imminent. In an effort to mitigate the risk of physical and capital harm, the Land Bank is working with the city to pursue an emergency demolition this week. After several meetings between the Village, Land Bank, JURA and DOT, it was decided that Empire Building Diagnostics would be contracted to safely take down the building, cover it and fence off the demolition site until a procurement process is followed to contract for the complete debris removal, disposal, and site reclamation. State Rt. 394 would be closed between Rt. 20 and Clinton Ave for the 2-3 day period while the building was demolished.  The process and requirements were discussed, as well as the various roles of the partners. Discussions revolved around use of the tipping fee credits, total cost of the complete demo and the In-Kind match of the village. It was clarified that this has been a demolition target for the Land bank after several months of talks with the Village and search to set the stage, however the deterioration of the building and imminent threat to the public accelerated the timeline.  The decision to allocate the funding ($35,000 from the Office of Attorney General CRI grant funds) for the immediate demolition of the building was unanimously approved with a motion by Paul W., seconded by Scott B., and authorization was given to execute an agreement between the land bank and the Village of Westfield for this assistance.  Aaron R. abstained.  This will be the first and largest mixed-use  demolition completed by the land bank.

	5
	Demo Project Management Contract – Mark and Vince explained the process as it is being developed for the project management of the rural and mixed-use demolitions. A cloud based application will be used which will provide the Project manager as well as the Land Bank Administrative Director access to the project documentation and process flow. Kevin Sorenson is on staff now at JURA and actively engaging on project meetings, as well as in training sessions. 

	6
	New Board members – We have 1 definite and 1 tentative candidate for the 2 open board positions. Gina will verify interest of second candidate and forward both candidate CVs to the Board for recommendation to the County Executive. Prefile for the January Legislative session is 1/12/16, so we will aim to have the recommendation prepared for appointment at that session.

	7
	OTHER – Legal Services Contract – The Land Bank has contracted with the Law and the Real Property Tax Depts. for the past 2 years at a total cost of $8500.00. Board approval to expend that amount to cover the 2015 year was granted with a motion from John H., seconded by Paul W.
-25 Liberty – Steve A. briefed the board on a glitch in the sales contract for the sale and renovation of 25 Liberty St. The Board moved to accommodate the payment schedule proposed with a motion by Jim C, seconded by Bill C. The motion carried unanimously. 

	8
	Motion to Adjorn by Paul W., seconded by Aaron R.; carried unanimously. Next Meeting January 13; IDA Building, Jamestown 


